
   

Ladewig-Zinkgraf American Legion Post 243 
40 Stafford Street, P.O. Box 416, Plymouth, WI 53073 

www.wilegionpost243.org 

Post business meetings are held the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM 

Officers 

Post Commander – Kelly Wilfer  920-207-5571  Sgt. at Arms – David Niedfeldt              920-838-5805 

1st Vice – Mark Provencher Jr              910-388-7641  Sgt. at Arms – Don Guse  920-565-3770 

2nd Vice – Jeff Zinkgraf.               920-602-8505              Adjutant – Konrad Kaczkowski  920-892-2651 

Chaplain – Dave Ronn      920-980-5544                Finance Officer – Rick Zinkgraf  920-893-0686 

Service Officer-Ed Schroeder  920-892-6284 

Auxiliary Unit 243 Officers 

President – Ann Kaczkowski  920-892-2651  Treasurer – Kathy Halloran  920-980-8991 

Vice President –Linda Wieck  920-627-3460  Membership – Cindy Faller                     920-449-5323 

Chaplain – Jean Blindauer                      920-980-3991  Parliamentarian – Violet Feldmann 920-892-4784 

Secretary – Gina Lentz   920-893-0599 

Hall Rental Katrina Glocke 920 – 287 – 5817 

Meeting Highlights 
08/14/2018 

 
Attendance: 34 members 
Shooting Sports: DuWayne Wieck reported that he issued a news release about the upcoming classes in 
September. If any member knows anyone that might be interested call DuWayne at 
920-627-1879. The program is designed for the young shooter. 
Sick Call: Willard Schram 
P.O.W./M.I.A.: Gene Blindauer reported the following recoveries for proper burial: US Army; 2 South Korea, 3 
North Korea, 2 Germany, 1 Netherlands, 2 France, 1 Austria, US Marines 3 Tarawa, and 2 US Navy Pearl 
Harbor. He also reported that 55 unidentified remains have been turned over from North Korea, however 
5,300 still remain unaccounted for from North Korea. A remembrance of the Missing in Action will take place 
at Plymouth City Hall Flag pole Saturday September 15th, 2018 at 8:00 AM. 
Membership: The goal for 2018 is 179 members, presently 115 members have renewed. The Adjutant will 
provide lunch when the Post reaches 100% 
House Committee: A leak was discovered in the basement of the clubhouse and at first it was thought to be 
from the roof. Upon further examination the cause was a leaky pipe. Repairs by Haucke Plumbing and 
additional clean up came to $353.30. Rick and Jeff Zinkgraf pulled the cable wires through the building for the 
security cameras and it is anticipated that they will be installed around August 23rd. We are looking for help in 
removing the two unused air conditioners at the clubhouse. Please call rick at 893 – 0686 if you want to help. 
Membership voted to authorize the spending of $200.00 - $400.00 for a large dehumidifier for the clubhouse 
basement. 
S.A.L.: Mike Kalsbeek reported that the State had an impact State wide of 1.4 million dollars because of their 
community efforts. Plymouth Squadron delivered 7 Josh dogs to families of deployed troops in the Manitowoc 
area. Next meeting August 23rd 6:00 PM at the Post  
Awards: Post member Katrina Glocke was recognized and awarded for her completion of the American Legion 
Advanced College course, Commander Kelly announced the Post was recognized for its blood donation efforts, 
the Post was recognized for being 100% in membership and awarded for the 5TH consecutive time the 
National Award of Excellence. DuWayne Wieck was recognized for 100% recruitment, the Post Commander 
and Adjutant were recognized for the Post 100% membership. The Commander praised and thanked the 
members for their renewals and support of the Legion and Post. 
Special Breakfast and Parade: The Post served 62 past and present members of the Plymouth Fire Dept. and 
members marched in the parade honoring the 150th anniversary of the Plymouth Fire Dept.   
Donation: The Post donated $75.00 to sponsor a golf hole for the upcoming Plymouth Police Dept. golf fund 
raiser for the Dept.’s K-9 unit 
Packer Raffle: The deadline is approaching with drawing to be held Saturday September 1st, 2018 10:00 AM at 
the Post. Get your tickets into Rick A.S.A.P. 
Note: The Post has been advised they are a beneficiary of an insurance policy held by deceased member Joe 
Benauer. When all paperwork and confirmation has been concluded a report will be given to the membership. 

NEXT MEETING September 11TH, 2018 7:00PM AT THE POST 
 

Auxiliary Notes: 
The Auxiliary again donated $75.00 to the Plymouth Police Dept. golf outing to support the K-9 unit. 

FIRST MEETING September 10TH, 2018 6:30 PM AT THE POST 
 

http://www.wilegionpost243.org/

